
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

TOWN OF GRANITE QUARRY 
BOARD OF ALDERMEN 

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2019 10:00 A.M. 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER  Mayor Feather 

 
1. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

 
 

2. DISCUSSION – SIGNATURE ON CHECK FOR PURCHASE OF TRUCK 
  

 
ADJOURN 
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TO: Board of Aldermen 

FROM: Interim Town Manager Larry Smith 

RE: Maintenance F350 payment 

DATE: 10/22/2019 

In February, Jason presented a proposal to purchase an F350 with a snowplow in the FY19-20 budget.  
The Board decided not to prioritize the plow.  Jason was indeed asked at that time if the truck could be 
prepped for a future plow, and he responded that it could. 

What Jason did from there though is exactly what we should expect, encourage, and allow department 
heads the autonomy to do: he used his expertise and resources to research further, and develop 
solutions based on the Town Board’s direction. 

The original reason for a snowplow on this smaller truck was easier access in tight spots.  Jason worked 
out an agreement with Faith’s supervisor to hit any spots we might need with their smaller truck (if 
ever needed). 

As Jason spec’d the F350, he found that the front plow mount stresses and wears a front end much 
quicker.  Also, that upfitting the truck later with a plow package would not cost much more, if any, than 
ordering it that way now.  Thus, saving the additional wear and tear on the F350 between now and some 
uncertain date in the future when we might purchase a plow only made sense. 

He also spec’d the truck to safely handle any loads we will reasonably use this F350 for.  He submitted 
it in his proposed budget.  It made it through the budgeting process, and the Board included it in the 
Maintenance Department’s FY19-20 budget. 

After July 1st, Jason therefore shopped around, got the best price, confirmed everything with Finance, 
and ordered the F350. 

Since mid-August, Mayor Feather has exhaustively questioned Jason and other staff about the specs 
and the purchase.  Jason has gone out of his way to explain his choices, double checked the Town 
Board’s feedback, and he and Shelly have both double/triple checked that the purchase met all 
statutory requirements and town purchase policies. 

Payment is due for the F350.  Shelly cut and signed the check 10/14/19, and included it in this last 
check batch.  Mayor Feather is refusing to sign the check, saying the Board has to review it first. 

The last capital purchase the Town Board reviewed was a Bobcat skidsteer - but that was an 
unbudgeted item the Board of course had to appropriate monies for.  I have not looked back further 
than that, since any former policies would have no bearing on the adopted policies under which we 
are governed now. 

I have explained that if the Town Board indeed wants to review all the specifications of purchases, we 
could of course discuss amending the Town Purchasing Policy to allow for that on future purchases. 

At this point though, I have quadruple-checked behind Jason and Shelly and can find no current state or 
town policy authorizing the mayor or staff to arbitrarily continue withholding this payment that’s due. 
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